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Welcome to our newsletter.  This Sunday has been designated as “Faithworks Sunday” by the Diocese.  Information 

from the Diocese follows below!  Advent and Christmas services are just around the corner.  Our newsletter this week 

contains important information on registering to attend Sunday church services as well as the two Christmas Eve Ser-

vices. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                   

 

At the outset of this newsletter, I want to wish our most beloved, Associate Priest, Reverend Sharon, a belated birth-

day greeting!  Rev. Sharon had her special day late last week, right after All Saints’ Alive was sent.  We hope you had 

a most wonderful day, Sharon.  We love you and wish you the very best!!!! 

 

 

 

Our Wardens’ Report this week has been written and submitted by Kathi Wilkinson.  This is a very detailed summary 

of all the work our Wardens are doing and it contains important information.  Please take time to go through every-

thing. 

 

Susan Scouten has reported on another busy week with Entrées-to-Go and provides us with information on two spe-

cial dinners happening at All Saints’.  The December Friendship Dinner occurs on Wednesday, December 8th.  This 

will be a full course turkey dinner and if you are able to support Susan and her team in offering donations to cover the 

cost of this special meal, please see her contact information in her report.  And once again, Susan is organizing her 

group for the Christmas Day turkey dinner, for pick up or delivery, on the afternoon of Christmas Day.  More infor-

mation on this event is also attached.  Our Parish is so fortunate to have so many individuals giving of their time, en-

ergy and resources, to help assist our community! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

F A I T H L I N E S 

17 November 2021 
 

Join the 100 + 1% Challenge 

Visit www.faithworks.ca to Donate, see our new Videos or for more Information 
 

This Sunday is FaithWorks Sunday 
 

In this Issue: $100,000 Matching Challenge Grant 

FaithWorks in Haiti through PWRDF: meet Nurse Benicie 

A Prayer for FaithWorks Sunday 
 

Please click the following link for further information 
 

(If the below link does not work one has been sent in with the email) 

https://myemail.constantcontact.com/FaithWorks-in-Haiti-through-PWRDF.html?

soid=1116931174041&aid=lOIkwTCLff4  
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Warden Elaine Cunningham has provided us with information regarding new “air purifiers” in the church.  She has 

also invited parishioners for “Coffee with the Wardens” after the church service on December 5.  Please see her report 

below. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Kathi Wilkinson, Peoples’ Warden, has shared highlights of the work that has taken place at All Saints.  Her report 

also includes information on how All Saints’ has been reaching out to promote our church.   

 

 

Air Purifiers Are Now in the Church 

We now have 3 air purifiers operating in the Church!  The wardens and Fr. Doug put parishioners' safety 

first in doing everything possible to control the spread of the COVID virus at our in-person services. Now in 

addition to masking, social distancing, hand sanitation and no singing, we have an additional and hopefully 

final piece in place.  The air in the church is as pure possible and covid virus free.  These are the best as well 

as quietest purifiers on the market as rated by Consumer Reports.  They are in use in many US schools and 

medical offices.  In addition to the COVID viruses they kill all other aerosol bourne viruses such as the 

H1N1 flu virus.  A good deal of research went into their selection and we are confident in the ability of 

these purifiers to keep us safe while in church.  As the diocese relaxes some of the protocols that need to be 

in place for in person worship we are well situated to adopt these anticipated  changes immediately.  
 

Coffee with the Wardens 

Many folks may want to help our wonderful church but are afraid to get involved.  Why?  Are you wonder-

ing what your duties would be, or what kind of time commitment is required, or who you would be working 

with or if you even know enough, or whether there are any guidelines.  These are all valid concerns. The 

current wardens team wants to dispel any concerns about getting involved. 
  
What you really need is a love of your spiritual home, a positive outlook and, an understanding of working 

co-operatively. We need you, your church needs you and we all share responsibility for the future of All 

Saints’.   We invite you to come to coffee hour after church on December 5th, 2021.   Find out how to be-

come involved in the Selection Committee, learn what is involved in being a Warden, get some good insight 

into positions in the church, ask questions, listen and think about your ability to contribute to the future of 

All Saints’.  No person will be put on the spot.   
 

Did you know that this year, December 1, 2021 is declaration day.  The heads of our many ministries as well 

as the wardens are being asked to confirm their intent to remain in their current roll, change rolls or resign 

their duties next year after Vestry. The Selection Committee will then have their framework set for filling 

positions.  Perhaps you know of someone who would make an excellent candidate in a leadership role. 

Please encourage them to attend this coffee hour. Or, after the Selection Committee is struck, send their 

names forward. 
 

Looking back at my three years in a warden's role, I cannot remember a single time I asked for help and did 

not receive it. And I had the opportunity to learn a lot about how the church operates and what our relation-

ship to the diocese is.   It has been a very rewarding time for me as it can be for anyone.  We really hope you 

attend. Meeting will be held in the Library/ACW Room.  
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Music Director, Keiko, has informed us that members of the All Saints’ Chamber Choir will be back in the church at 

the service on Sunday.  Her report and photos are attached below! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

If you are planning to attend a Christmas Service at All Saints’, please read this important information.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

A little bit of humouré..Hymn # 365 

A minister was completing a sermon on temperance.  With great emphasis he said, “If I had all the beer in the world, 

I’d take it and pour it into the river.” 
 

With even greater emphasis he said, “And if I had all the wine in the world. I’d take it and pour it into the river!” 
 

And finally, shaking his fist in the air, he said, “And if I had all the Gin in the world, I’d take it and pour it into the 

river!” 
 

With his sermon complete, he sat down. 
 

The choir director then stood very cautiously and announced with a smile, “For our closing hymn today, let us sing 

Hymn #365, ‘Shall We Gather at the River!” 

 

Music Alive! 

All Saints' Chamber Choir will be joining in the service this Sunday! 

Cantors from the choir participated in-church services for the past two weeks. This Sunday, more than two 

singers will be singing at a time, "All Saints' Chamber Choir" will be back! Unfortunately there will be only 

4 seats available in the choir pews, members will be taking turns each Sunday. They are vaccinated, wearing 

masks and singing from 2 meter apart from each other. 
 

All Saints' musicians are active. Rehearsals are designed in hybrid style, members are practicing together 

in the church and from their home in Toronto, Orillia, Meaford ... their family is also invited ... Please see 

the pictures of the rehearsals this week!  

Christmas Services  
Christmas Eve Friday December 24 th  - 5pm and 8pm  

Christmas Day Saturday December 25 th  ð 9:30am  
Pre-registration starts on Wednesday December 1st, 2021 and will close when reached capacity or 

Wednesday December 22nd 2021 whichever comes first. 

Contact the Church Office 705-445-3841 or email allsaintschurch@bmts.com 
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ñPlease pray for these people during the weekò Ayako Yoden, Gord M, Dave Foster, Brenda Teeter, 

Bob Teeter, Michelle A, Sandra Girdle, Ruth Wallace, Kathy Martin, Mary Ratensperger, John Crust, John 

Heinrich, Margaret Godwin, Pam Muir, Mike, Chris, Winona Waring, Shirley Normore, Bob Normore, 

Bob, Linda Lampman, Ed Lampman, Ann Farrell, Shelly Saunders, Judy Keown, Bev Baxter, John, Ann 

Bye, Jim Milner, Paul Reid, Ann Pope, Cheri Kelly, Dan, George Daniels.  

In your prayers this week please remember those whose names are on the All Saints Prayer list.  We pray for the care-

givers and all who assist those in need.  We pray for our family, our friends, for all whom we love.  Lord, help us to 

live each day for your pleasure. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

WE ACKNOWLEDGE THAT THE PARISH OF ALL SAINTS RESIDES ON THE TRADITIONAL TERRITORY 

OF THE ANISHAABE AND WENDAT PEOPLES.  THIS ACKNOWLEDGEMENT REMINDS US OF OUR RE-

SPONSIBILITIES TO OUR RELATIONSHIPS AND THE ANCESTRAL LANDS ON WHICH WE PRAY, 

LEARN, SHARE AND LIVE. 
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WARDENS’ WEEKLY UPDATE, November 15, 2021-Respectfully submitted by Kathi Wilkinson 

Peopleôs Warden  

1. COP26- World Climate Change Conference 

 As we agree, the challenges of finding solutions to the world’s climate crisis is something we all 

need to be aware of and address. In our own ways we can make a difference. As Father Doug stated 

in his sermon Sunday, “we all must take up the torch and think of we can do to respect and protect 

God’s Creation.” 
 

2. Air Purifiers 

 Thanks to our warden, Elaine for all the time she has spent researching different models and pur-

chasing portable air purifiers for our Church.  Three of these have been placed throughout the build-

ing and are already making a noticeable difference in the air quality. As noted in previous Updates, 

the health and safety of our parishioners is always of our utmost concern. 
 

3. St. Lukeôs Anglican Church, Creemore 

 My husband, Robert and I had the pleasure of attending the Harvest Service in this lovely church in 

Creemore and enjoyed the sermon delivered by Rev. Sharon. The congregation was most welcoming 

and happy to have visitors from All Saints’. 
 

4. Promoting Our Church 
 We have been pleased with the number of new visitors attending our in-person worship services. We 

continue to advertise our online and worship services Sundays at 9:30 a.m. in local media including 

“Collingwood Today” and recently in the “Anglican Journal” and “The Anglican-Toronto” inviting 

new residents and visitors to attend All Saints’. 
 

5. MUSIC 

 We are so happy that Keiko has been able to resume having members of the Choir, and musicians 

included in our in-person worship services. Their musical contributions have been a most delightful 

addition! After many months of virtual rehearsals and recording sessions, plans to have members of 

the Chamber Choir participating live again in the worship services will certainly be welcomed! 

Thanks to an anonymous parishioner’s donation choir members will have proper “singers’ masks” to 

wear while performing in our Church designed and created by World Tailors, a group of refugee and 

immigrant women from London, Ontario. 
 

6. Christmas Eve Services 
 Reminder that our Christmas Eve in-person worship services will take place at 5:00 p.m. and 8:00 

p.m. It will be necessary to pre-register for these services as seating will be limited due to Diocesan 

COVID protocols.  Nancy will begin taking registrations December 1st. 



All Saints’ Anglican Church 
 

 

 

Saturday December 25th 2021  
Everyone Welcome - Free Will Donations Accepted 

 

 

 

 

Pick up between 4pm and 5pm 

Non Contact Delivery is also available  
 

Contact Susan Scouten  

Please call or email  to pre-order - 705-441-1419 or 

sscouten1@gmail.com  

Or call the church to pre-order 705-445-3841 

Entrées-to-Go Food Program - Please donate!  

Over 50 Frozen Single Serve Entrees plus all the donated Cob's Bread.  Next Community Friendship 

take-out dinner is Wed Dec 8. Pre-order early please to enjoy a full turkey meal! This take-out dinner is for 

YOU! Please reply any time during the month if you would like Cob's Bread. We have lots of bread prod-

ucts donated every week. Maybe you have a neighbour or friend that would like a donation of Cob's Bread/

Rolls/Scones? Pick up or delivery is available.  
 

Christmas Day (Dec 25) Take Out Dinner for Parishioners and Community. The poster is on the web-

site. Check it out! Call or email to pre-order, please.  
 

Donations keep the Food Program running. Please donate if you can! 

Even the neediest in our community, donate a few coins or a looney when they can. That's how important 

the Food Programs are. If you are able to donate once or on an ongoing basis, I thank you in advance. If you 

are a volunteer, please send Warden Rob rpotter18@sympatico.ca proof of being fully vaccinated. We need 

this asap so you can help out when needed.  
 

Thanks so much. There is an information page for the Food Ministry on the church Website.  

www.allsaintscollingwood.com  

  

Here's how it all works: email sscouten1@gmail.com or call or text 705-441-1419 (Susan). In your email or 

text or phone message, indicate how many entrees and bread you require. Susan will reply and let you know 

what she has available. Pick up or delivery will be arranged with Susan.  
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Christmas Flowers 

We have 20 beautiful artificial poinsettias that were donated to the 

Church. If you would like to make a donation to the Church (a minis-

try of your choice) in memory of a loved one please contact the office 

705-445-3841 or allsaintschurch@bmts.com with your wording by 

Wednesday December 8th 10am, and we will display one of the do-

nated poinsettias in their memory. A note will be placed in the Christ-

mas Eve Bulletin and on the Screen.  

Church Calendars – Have arrived. If you pre-ordered your calendar please contact the of-

fice 705-445-3841 to arrange for payment and pick up. There are extra calendars that are 

not spoken for if you would like to purchase one contact the office at the above number.  

Bulletin/Announcements 

Please remember all articles for the Bulletins and Announcements are due the 

Wednesday at 10am before the upcoming Sunday. (Unless otherwise noted) Once the 

bulletin and announcements have been proofed and formatted no changes will be 

made, any changes can be announced or updated the following week. 

 
All highlighted in yellow are changes or additions 

All highlighted in green are early cutoff dates 

All highlighted in blue are special event cut off dates 

Date of Service Cut off Date 

Sunday November 28 Year C  Wednesday November 24  

Advent Letter for ASA  Wednesday November 24  

Sunday December 5  Wednesday December 1  

Christmas Letter  Wednesday December 1  

Sunday December 12  Wednesday December 8  

Saturday December 18 Lessons and Carols  Wednesday December 8  

Sunday December 19  Wednesday December 8  

Sunday December 24 5pm  Wednesday December 8  

Sunday December 24 8pm  Wednesday December 8  

Sunday December 25  Wednesday December 8  

Sunday December 26  Wednesday December 8 

Sunday January 2  Wednesday December 8 

Sunday January 9  Wednesday January 5 

Sunday January 16   Wednesday January 12 
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